

Spring Term 2

Dear Parents

We believe that it is important for our children to learn that if you look smart and wear your uniform with pride in yourself and your school and you act smart in behaving well, then you will be smart and get on in life. Our School Uniform is important to us. It is one way in which we identify ourselves as a school family and it promotes a strong, cohesive school identity which supports high standards and expectations in all areas of school life. Smartness and high standards of appearance are expected at all times. Neighbours and people in the wider community recognise our uniform and judge us by the behaviour that they

Safeguarding Updates

observe, both the negative and positive reflect upon the school.

- Please help keep all children safe and practise "The Green Cross Code", some children who run ahead of parents, have been observed running across the road without stopping and looking.
- Parents please be vigilant of your responsibility to ensure children only have access to age appropriate apps / games and films / TV / You Tube etc. Help and advice is available from: www.dorsetforyou.gov.uk/safe-schools-and-communities-team
- Thank you to all our parents who report welfare concerns into school. It is everyone's responsibility to safe guard children. We take all concerns seriously and we apologise for publishing a car registration before a full investigation could take place.

Communication

Please remember to call the school office on the first day of your child's absence with the reason. We know the line can be busy but please persevere or send an email.

Music

Many thanks to all the parents and families who put money into the collection at the end of our Foundation and KS1 Nativity. With the money raised we were able to buy some lovely instruments for our children to use. We bought a Boomwhacker Tree and 4 Xylophones. Please see the photo on the Class Music page of our Website of some children playing the instruments. Your continuing support is always very much appreciated.

Sports News

Miss McCormick is very proud of the KS2 football team that represented the school on Monday 5th February at the Littledown Centre. The pupils all tried their best.

The children who attend the Wednesday Basketball Club won their 3rd tournament over the weekend. Tim is very pleased with all the children who participated.

Spanish Day

Thank you to everyone who supported this special day for the children. It was truly a celebration of all that the children have been learning about the language and the country. Thank you to Mrs Rodrigeuz who also organised for Sabrina from Sparkle Dance Studio to come in and teach all of the pupils how to dance the Salsa. We had a vast array of costumes and clothing from a bull to our very own queen! Each class chose a winner for the best costume. Bien hecho!

Musical Madness After School Club KS1

A text has been sent to KS1 parents regarding this new club aimed at the younger children. Contact Sabrina on 07772 609900 for more information and to reserve your child's place. £3 per class

Impeccable Uniform Award

Lola M Michael A Lily W Francesca

Lana

Thomas

Maths Award

Jessica

Evie

Ben W

Megan A

Grace

Aidan H

Writing Award

Shania

Kyla

Kayla

Jack

Toby B

Gwen

Tidiest Classroom

Parrots

Macaws

Puffins

Buzzards

Flamingos

Kestrals

Eagles

School Website

We are in the process of updating our web pages and here are a few of the new links.

Newsletters - http://www.ctkcps.comwebsite/newsletters/176921

Community page - http://www.ctkcps.com/website/community/262603

Children's Holiday Club

The Plymouth Roman Catholic Diocese Trust (Registered Charity 213227) are holding 3 Summer Camps this Summer with an opportunity for children and young people to learn more about their faith within a holiday atmosphere. Details are posted on the community page on our website.

I wish you all an enjoyable half term.

Kind regards

Mrs Clare Tickel

Head teacher